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15 December 2022 

Subject: Woodlawn Advanced Energy Recovery Centre - Response to Submissions 

Dear Ms Whitfield 

The exhibition of the development application and Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Woodlawn 
Advanced Energy Recovery Centre (SSD-21184278) ended on 13 December 2022. 

All submissions received by the Department of Planning and Environment (the Department) are now available 
on the NSW planning portal at the project page: https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-
projects/projects/woodlawn-advanced-energy-recovery-centre.  

The Department requests a written response to issues raised in the submissions, as required under section 59(2) 
of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2021. The written response must be in the form of a 
Submissions Report that has been prepared having regard to the State Significant Development Guidelines 
including Appendix C - Preparing a Submissions Report. 

We also require a response to all issues raised by government authorities in their advice. This response should 
be incorporated into the Submissions Report. Please note the Department has not yet received responses from 
NSW Health, Safework or Upper Lachlan Shire Council. However, we are following up with these authorities and 
any advice will be provided upon receipt. 

In addition, the Department will also be providing comments that you will be required to address in your 
Submissions Report. These comments will be provided to you under separate correspondence. 

Your submissions report should be provided within three months of the date of this letter. Please contact the 
Department to discuss your Submissions Report prior to lodging your response via the Major Projects 
dashboard. 

Note that the time between the date of this letter and the date the Planning Secretary receives your response 
is not included in the ‘assessment period’ under section 94(1) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
Regulation 2021. 

If you have any questions, please contact Sally Munk, Principal Planner, on 9274 6431 or via email at 
sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Chris Ritchie 
Director, Industry Assessments 

as delegate for the Planning Secretary 


